
 
 
November 30, 2016 

 

Andrew M. Cuomo 

Governor 

The Capital 

Albany, NY 12224 

 

Dear Governor Cuomo, 

 

Please see the attached comments on the 2016 RGGI Program Review, which we submitted 

today to the RGGI Board of Directors. In order for RGGI to continue contributing to a 

comprehensive approach to reducing GHG emissions that prevents the worst effects of the 

climate crisis, it is imperative that the strongest possible cap reduction rate be implemented for 

the 2020-2030 period.  

 

A 5% annual cap reduction rate is the absolute minimum required to ensure RGGI remains an 

effective tool through 2030. We urge you to build on your climate leadership and prevent 

backsliding in regional efforts to achieve bold emissions reductions targets by strongly 

advocating for a 5% rate. 

 

Thank you for your consideration, and for your efforts to fight climate change and protect New 

Yorkers - today and for generations to come. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Liz Krueger    Brad Hoylman    Tony Avella 

State Senator    State Senator    State Senator 

28th District    27th District    11th District 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Neil D. Breslin   Martin Malavé Dilan    George Latimer 

State Senator    State Senator    State Senator 

44th District    18th District    37th District 

 

 

 

 

Velmanette Montgomery  Kevin S. Parker   Jose Peralta 

State Senator    State Senator    State Senator 

25th District    21st District    13th District 

 

 

 

 

Bill Perkins    Roxanne J. Persaud   Gustavo Rivera 

State Senator    State Senator    State Senator 

63rd District    19th District    33rd District 

 

 

 

 

James Sanders, Jr.   José M. Serrano   Daniel L. Squadron 

State Senator    State Senator    State Senator 

10th District    29th District    26th District 

 

 

 

 

Toby Ann Stavisky 

State Senator 

16th District 

 

 

 

cc: 

Richard Kauffman, Chairman, Energy and Finance for New York 

Audrey Zibelman, Chair, New York State Public Service Commission 


